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HAPPY BIRTHDAY.... Nov - 05 Amy 
Henderson, Paula Templeton; Nov - 08 
Camden MacKenzie; Nov - 10 Betty Barrett, 
Carolyn Halliday, Doug Squires. 
 
ANNIVERSARIES... Nov - 09 Ian and Judy 
Henderson. 
 
SYMPATHY OF THE CONGREGATION  is 
extended to Wayne Burke and family at the 
passing of his sister, Lynn Burke on October 
13th. Lynn resided in Ontario. Funeral 
arrangements will be made at a later date. 
 
BENEVOLENT FUND: Your contributions to 
the St. Andrew's Benevolent Fund help 
support special need situations. 
Contributions can be made individually or 
through your regular offering envelope by 
marking "Benevolent" in "Other". 
 
If Pastoral Care is required please contact 
Rev. Derek Krunys on his cell phone 
(687-7742) or at the office (726-5385).  
 
10 AM MEMORIAL SERVICE, NOV 11: 
Worship Remembrance Day will be a 
different affair. We will be gathering at the 
Sergeants’ Memorial just prior to 10am to be 
a part of that community service. We will 
then march (or be driven) up the hill for a 
shortened service. Our own service will 
conclude following a moment of silence at 
11am as we participate with other local 
churches in ringing our bells 100 times to 

mark the 100 years. We will be looking for 
more than one bell ringer for this occasion. 
We advise planning to arrive early due to 
local road closures in the area. 
             
WREATHS FOR MEMORIAL SERVICE:  
Three fresh wreaths will be used in the 
Remembrance Day Service to be held at 
10am on Nov 11th, . Members of the 
congregation are invited to make a donation 
(in any amount)  to help cover the cost of 
the wreaths in memory of a loved one who 
was lost during a war or participated and 
has since passed away. If you or a family 
member would like to lay a wreath during 
the service, please advise the Church office 
of your intention by Nov 8th. 
 
BOARD OF MANAGERS will hold their 
next meeting Tuesday, November 13th at 
7:30pm. 
 
The next meeting of St. Andrew's Session 
will be held November 15th at 7:30pm. 
 
Rainbow Communion is a special 
committee of the General Assembly that has 
been empowered to invite LGBTQI persons 
to tell stories of harm done to them within 
and by the church, and to share their stories 
of God’s grace experienced by them in 
Christian ministry. Those who wish to share 
their stories will be encouraged to do so by 
whatever means is best for them. Rainbow 
Communion Listening Spaces currently run 
until June 15, 2019 (but may be extended). 
Stories shared will be kept confidential, and 
received in a safe, affirming, respectful 
manner. The committee will take these 
stories as the basis for a report outlining 
concrete actions to address homophobia 

within the church. You may know of family or 
friends that have been part of St. Andrew’s in 
the past who may be interested in this work, 
and are invited to share this information with 
them. More information can be found at: 
https://presbyterian.ca/listening/ Direct 
contact can be made at 
rainbowcommunion@presbyterian.ca or by 
calling 1-800-619-7301 ext. 300 
 
'Ours', a lyric drama in two acts and Opera 
on the Avalon's first critically acclaimed 
commission, tracks the social, political, and 
emotional aftermath of the battle of 
Beaumont Hamel through the story of 
Thomas Nagle who was chaplain to the 
Newfoundland Regiment. Following the war, 
Nagle was named to the Imperial War 
Graves Commission where he led efforts to 
properly bury the remains of much of the lost 
regiment across Europe. He established the 
existing five war memorial sites across 
Europe, including Beaumont Hamel, as well 
as the Newfoundland National War 
Memorial in St. John's. His story of sacrifice, 
hardship and renewal is the perfect human 
embodiment of Newfoundland's journey 
through the war, and through its horrific 
aftermath. 'Ours' was composed by Juno-
nominated Canadian composer John 
Estacio with a libretto by Newfoundland 
Governor General award-winning playwright 
Robert Chafe. Directed by Glynis Leyshon 
and conducted by Judith Yan, the all-star 
cast includes Andrew Love as Thomas 
Nagle, Gordon Geitz as Archbishop Roche, 
and Lara Ciekiewicz as May.  
TICKETS: $65 Each | $30 Students ( HST 
& service charge included) 
LOCATION: St. John's Arts & Culture 
Centre (95 Allandale Road) 
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DATE & TIME:   November 9 & 11, 2018 
at 7:30 pm 
RECOMMENDED AUDIENCE AGE:  10 
years and up 
SHOW LENGTH:  2 hours  
INTERMISSION: Yes 
BOX SEATS: The St. John’s Arts & 
Culture Centre has box seats. To check 
on availability and to book these seats 
call the box office at 709-729-3900 (they 
are not available online). Online sales for 
all shows are available until 2 hours 
before show time. 
 

Providing hospitality to international 
youth...One of the joys of international 
partnership is inviting young people from 
churches around the world to attend Canada 
Youth, the PCC’s biannual youth conference.  
This past summer, sixteen youth from 
Ghana, Malawi, Taiwan and – for the first 
time, Lebanon, visited Presbyterian 
churches and experienced life in Canada. At 
Canada Youth, international and Canadian 
participants had an amazing inter-cultural 
experience, learning, sharing faith and 
having fun together. The international 
visitors participated in all activities with 
great enthusiasm!  On a visit to the PCC’s 
national office on their last day, they 
passionately thanked everyone for this life-
changing opportunity. Through 
Presbyterians Sharing, we provide 
hospitality to young people - followers of 
Jesus who live in every corner of God’s 
realm. 
 
Cantus Vocum Chamber Choir (Chad 
Stride, Artistic Director) presents their 
annual concert, For the Fallen. Featuring 
the Young Men’s Ensemble of Atlantic 

Boychoir (Jakub and Jennifer Martinec, 
Artistic Directors) and the Salvation Army 
Citadel Band (Don Langdon, Bandmaster), 
you will be treated to a wide range of 
gorgeous music paying tribute to all who 
have served and celebrating our precious 
lives and freedoms. For the Fallen takes 
place Sunday, November 11th at 
4:00pm at the Salvation Army Citadel, 25 
Adams Avenue. Admission is $20 ($15 for 
seniors and students) and available now 
from choir members, or upon arrival at the 
door.  

 

                     ***Nov 11 - Nov 17***   
 
Sun         10:00am    Remembrance Day Service                                          
  
  
Tues         7:30pm      Board of Managers Meeting 
Thurs   7:30        Session Meeting 

   
  **Upcoming*** 
 
Nov 18   Hard of Hearing Workshop 
Nov 25   Service 10am – Santa Claus Parade 
   Baptism – Cullen Graham  
Dec 1         Kirk Association Christmas Sale 
Dec 21/22    Rotary Christmas Hampers 
Dec 22         Pageant Rehearsal and Pizza Party 
Dec 23         Pageant Sunday  
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Founded in 1842 as part of the Church of  

Scotland, St. Andrew’s has been a congregation 

of the Presbyterian Church in Canada since the 

denomination formed in 1875. Its early 

membership was Scottish, but now its families 

come from many parts of the world and most 

provinces of Canada. Our Church Offices and Hall 

are located in the brick building next to the Church.   
 

 

 

YOU ARE ALWAYS WELCOME 

AT THE KIRK 
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